
 

 

23rd May 2023 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
As we approach the end of this half term, I wanted to take a moment to express my gratitude 
for your ongoing support and collaboration. It has been a remarkable few weeks, filled with 
growth, learning, and memorable experiences for our students. 
 
Please note that this Half Term ends for students on Friday 26th May 2023.  All students are 
expected to attend school in full school uniform on that day.  Students will return to school 
after half term on Monday 5th June 2022 at the normal time of 8.45am (Week 2).     
 
Punctuality 
Please note students must be on site at 8.45am in preparation for an 8.50am start.  The school 
gate will close at 8.45am.  Any students arriving after the gate closes will be marked late to 
school. 
 
Changes to bus routes 95 and E5 from Saturday, 27th May 2023 
Changes will be made to the route taken by buses on routes 95 and E5 in the Dormers Wells 
area from Saturday, 24th May.  This is to improve reliability and provide more direct 
journeys into Southall Town Centre and station.  
 
Route 95 will be rerouted from Somerset Road direct to Lady Margaret Road in both 
directions. It will no longer serve Cornwall Avenue, Allenby Road, Dormer's Wells Lane, 
Burns Avenue and Carlyle Avenue. Route 105 will continue to provide a 24-hour service over 
this section of route no longer served by the 95. 
 
Route E5 will be rerouted from Telford Road via Burns Avenue and Carlyle Avenue to Lady 
Margaret Road in both directions. It will no longer serve stops on Dormer's Wells Lane or 
the hail and ride section on North Road, Thurston Road, Allendale Avenue, Dormer's Avenue 
or Denbigh Road. Passengers should use routes 95 or 120 from Lady Margaret Road, route 
105 from Dormer's Wells Lane or routes 105 or E5 from Burns Avenue or Carlyle Avenue 
which are a short walk away. 
 



 

 

Please click on the link for further information.  
https://tfl.gov.uk/modes/buses/bus-changes 
 
Free School Meals 
If your child is eligible for benefits-related Free School Meals, then Ealing Council will be 
providing your household with additional financial support during the May half term holiday.  
You will shortly receive a supermarket voucher to support you to meet food and other 
essential costs over the school holiday.  
 
A company called Blackhawk Network is administering the voucher scheme for Ealing Council.   
 
If you have not received a voucher code by 31st May 2023, please first check your junk or spam 
mailbox folder.  Otherwise, please complete the online contact form at www.select-your-
reward.co.uk/ContactUs or email the Pupil Support team at pupilsupport@ealing.gov.uk.  Please 
do not contact the school directly regarding your vouchers.  
 
Looking ahead, we have an exciting array of events and initiatives planned for the next half 
term. We will be organising educational field trips as part of our enrichment week, inviting 
guest speakers, and hosting workshops to enhance the learning experience for our students.  
 
I would like to thank the students for their diligence and achievements so far.  We have so 
many success stories to share and good news items to celebrate together.  I would also like 
to thank the staff for their dedication and hard work, as well as parents and carers for your 
continued support of Dormers Wells High School and our students. 
 
I hope you and your family have an enjoyable and restful break.   
 
Yours faithfully,  
 

 
 
Ms R Walsh 
Headteacher 
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